President Lohmann asked for any testimony from the audience and asked that testimony be
limited to the annexation agreement since that is the purpose of the hearing.

Attorney Tim Kuiper swore in each person who addressed the Board and provided testimony.

Nadine Panici 28604 S. Ashland Avenue, lives directly in the area that would be affected by the
intermodal park. She spoke in opposition to the intermodal plan feeling it would destroy her way
of life.

Nadine Koretski, 28332 S. Streamwood Drive, works for the Illinois State Police and asked if
Village officials had contacted the commercial vehicle enforcement section of the State Police
about the effects of an intermodal facility. She checked into and gave regulations semi trucks
would be required to follow going to and from this facility. She wants to have State Police speak
about truck enforcement to the Village. She thought this intermodal would have a negative
impact on the area.

Thomas Panici, 28604 S. Ashland Avenue, addressed the map area that would be covered by the
intermodal facility which included where he lived. He also asked about storm basins and
drainage ponds. Mr. Panici spoke in opposition to the facility.

Jill Hornick, 740 W. Kent, Crete, lives in unincorporated Crete Twp. She explained that Crete is
also trying to secure an intermodal facility which would hurt the people in the area more than
Trinity’s project. She stated that at least Beecher is having open discussion about their proposal.

Patricia Behrens, 28345 Streamwood Drive, spoke against the project and its impact on the area.
Betty Koutsky, 730 Gould, testified that she opposed the project.

Once formal testimony was completed, President Lohmann asked for a motion to adjourn from
the public hearing. Trustee Szymanski made a motion to close the public hearing at 7:39 p.m.
Trustee Cleary seconded the motion.

AYES: (6) Trustees Cleary, Ahrendt, Szymanski, Gardner, Kuhlman and Wehling.

NAYS: (0) None.

Motion Carried.

Respectfully submitted by:

Janett Conner, Village Clerk



